
 

Friday 21st July 2023 

Summer Term Newsletter 

Headteacher 
Welcome from the 

This week is the end of term and what 
a fantastic year we have had! Thank 
you to all of our families who have 
supported us this year and been a 
part of all of our events. Well done to 
all of the children who have done so 
well in their statutory assessments 
over the last few weeks, they have all 
worked so hard. 

 
Finally, we say good bye to all of our Y6 children as they move on to 
high school in September and start the next chapter in their lives. We 
will miss them all so much but we wish them all the best and they go on 
to their next exciting adventure. 



 

What have we been up to this term… 
Cooking and exercise classes… 

 

 

Cressida Cowell visits Chapel Street… 

We had a very special visit from Cressida Cowell, the award-winning author of the 
book series “How to Train Your Dragon”. 

She held a special assembly and then held a book signing with our children. 
It was lovely to welcome her to Chapel Street. 

Our children have been learning about ways to keep their minds and bodies healthy, cooking 
delicious recipes that work for the whole family! 

 

City on Wheels… 

 

Some of our pupils 
had a FANTASTIC 

day out at 
Manchester City’s 

training academy for 
their City on Wheels 
event! We all had so 
much fun and were 
so pleased we were 
able to join in with 

sports activities and 
represent Chapel 

Street at an inclusive 
event! 



 

Reception Adventures… 

 

School Communications… 
Emails from school will be from this email address: SC3522058a@schoolcomms.com. You MUST add 
this email address to your “safe senders” list, to avoid missing important school information. Don’t 
know how to do this? Please follow these links: 
 

Outlook/Hotmail/MSN Yahoo Mail Gmail or Googlemail Apple/iCloud 

 

Our Reception children have been on some fantastic adventures this term! They’ve been 
exploring the wild area in our Forest School for mini beasts. They have also been on a local walk 

to the Bluebell Green and had a wonderful day playing and learning. 

 

 
 

mailto:SC3522058a@schoolcomms.com
https://support.microsoft.com/en-us/office/block-or-allow-junk-email-settings-48c9f6f7-2309-4f95-9a4d-de987e880e46#bkmk_safesenders
https://help.yahoo.com/kb/SLN28059.html
https://support.google.com/contacts/answer/1069522?hl=en
https://support.apple.com/en-gb/guide/icloud/mmfba737da/icloud


 

Word of the week: 

Mrs Pilling’s ‘word of the week’ this week is: 

Malicious 
What do you think it means? 

How would you use it in a sentence? 

Is your child vaccinated? … 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Fact of the week: 
 

Mrs Hughes’ Fact of the Week this week is:  
 

What is the biggest desert on Earth called?  
Challenge:  Where is it found? 

Summer holiday activities… 

A huge “well done” to all our children for their fantastic efforts 

during Summer Term – we’re very proud of you! 

 
Want to know what’s available during the Easter half term holidays? Please visit our website to 

check what clubs your child can join:  
Chapel Street Community Primary School – Summer Holiday Activities 

What have you got planned for the Summer holidays? 
Email us photos for the newsletter! We’d love to hear from you!! 

The School Health Service are running immunisations clinics for 
children of school age in Manchester throughout August, please see 

the attached for clinic dates and venue information. The vaccines 
offered at these sessions will be the Human Papillomavirus (HPV), 

Meningitis ACWY, Diphtheria, Polio, and Tetanus. 
 

Book by calling 07973 698166 or email mft.immunisation@nhs.net  
 

or using the link below Summer Immunisation Clinics for Children 
Across Manchester - Manchester Local Care Organisation 

(manchesterlco.org) 

Assembly Reading… What am I Reading… 
Mr Parmley is reading 
“Ready Player One”. 
This book is a New York 
Times bestseller and 
also has a successful 
film released. 
Mr Parmley loves games 
and sci-fi. 
Mr Parmley likes to read 
in the evenings to make 
sure he has a good 
night’s sleep! 

 

Well done to Hafsa 
and Ziyal in 4C who 
read our story to the 
whole school in 
assembly on Monday. 
They chose, “Penguin” 
by Polly Dunbar. 
 
It is about a boy who 
receives a penguin as 
a present and how 
they interact. 

 

 

 

https://www.chapelstreetprimary.co.uk/our-families/half-term-activities/
mailto:mft.immunisation@nhs.net
https://www.manchesterlco.org/summer-immunisation-clinics/
https://www.manchesterlco.org/summer-immunisation-clinics/
https://www.manchesterlco.org/summer-immunisation-clinics/


  

We achieved GOLD!!!!!!!!… 
The School Games Mark is a government led awards scheme launched in 2012 to reward schools for 
their commitment to the development of competition across their school and into the community. 

Participating in this process allows schools to evaluate their PE provision and assists them in 
developing an action plan for future progress. Mr Morgan and the rest of the staff here at Chapel 

Street have been working extremely hard to deliver outstanding PE sessions for your children. Their 
efforts and contributions towards sports across this year has meant that Chapel Street has achieved 

our GOLD award!!!!! Well done everyone! 
 

School Games Mark  

  

  

Everyone had a FANTASTIC 
week for Sports Day - even 
the Teachers joined in the 

fun!  
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 www.facebook.com/chapelstreetprimary  www.twitter.com/CSCPschool  www.instagram.com/chapelstreetcpschool/  

https://www.yourschoolgames.com/about/school-games-mark/
http://www.facebook.com/chapelstreetprimary
http://www.facebook.com/chapelstreetprimary
http://www.twitter.com/CSCPschool
http://www.twitter.com/CSCPschool
http://www.instagram.com/chapelstreetcpschool/
http://www.instagram.com/chapelstreetcpschool/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Dates for your diary for Autumn Term 2023… 
Wed 6th Sep First day of school for years 1 - 6 
Thu 7th Sep Reception children start school 
Thu 14th Sep Year 1 parent meetings, 1pm-6pm 
Wed 20th Sep Nursery Induction Meeting for parents, AM & PM 
Thu 21st Sep Year 2 parent meetings, 1pm-6pm 
Thu 28th Sep Year 3 parent meetings, 1pm-6pm 
Fri 29th Sep PTA AGM @ 9am 
Fri 29th Sep Macmillan Coffee Morning (families welcome) 
Thu 5th Oct Year 5 ECO assembly 
Thu 5th Oct Year 4 parent meetings, 1pm-6pm 
Fri 6th Oct Super Learning Day & Community Event with parents 
Thu 12th Oct Year 5 parent meetings, 1pm-6pm 
Wed 18th Oct School Photo Day – siblings & individual photos 
Thu 19th Oct Reception & Year 6 height and weight checks with NHS nurses 
Thu 19th Oct Year 6 parent meetings, 1pm-6pm 
Fri 3rd Nov Flu Vaccinations 
Fri 10th Nov Super Learning Day & Remembrance Day 
Mon 13th Nov Odd Socks Day & Anti-Bullying Week 
Fri 17th Nov INSET Day (school closed to all pupils) 
Mon 4th Dec INSET Day (school closed to all pupils) 
Thu 7th Dec Save the Children – Christmas Jumper Day! 
Tue 12th Dec Year 2 Christmas Assembly 
Thu 14th Dec Community Event – Christmas crafts with parents 
Fri 15th Dec Enrichment Day with end of term activities 
  

 Active Uniform Reminder… 

Blue Sweatshirt 
(no logo) 

White Air-Tex 
t-shirt 

Black leggings or jog pants 
(plain no logo)      

Black trainers 
(no logo)   

All jog pants and trainers need to be plain black, unbranded and not have any logos on them. 
Skirts can be worn over leggings but they will need to be black and comfortable, so that children can still be ‘active’. 

 

 

 

Term Dates 
 

Autumn Term 1 Wed 6th Sep 2023 – Fri 20th Oct 2023 

Autumn Term 2 Mon 30th Oct 2023 – Fri 15th Dec 2023 

INSET Day Fri 17th Nov & Mon 4th Dec 2023 
 

(school closed to pupils for INSET days) 

 

 

  

Important news for Year 5 parents/carers… 

 The Secondary 2024 application round has opened to Manchester City 
Council residents. This is for children whose date of birth falls between 
01/09/2012 - 31/08/2013. Parents can make their online application 
through the portal on the Council's website: Apply Here. Please speak 
with your child’s Teacher or the school office if you have any questions. 

https://parentportal.manchester.gov.uk/web/portal/pages/home

